

Minutes of the meeting of the Community Services Committee held at 37 Church Street, Seaford on Thursday 19 March 2015 at 7.00pm.

#### Present:

Councillor B Warren (Chairman).

Councillors G Cork, T Goodman, P Heseltine, L Lord, S McStravick, L Wallraven and A White.

Mr James Corrigan, Town Clerk - Seaford Town Council.

Mr Ben King, Projects & Facilities Manager - Seaford Town Council.

Miss Rachel Beard, Administration Assistant (Facilities) - Seaford Town Council (minutes). 6 members of the public.

# CS 51/03/15 Apologies for Absence and Declaration of Substitute Members

Apologies were received from Councillors S Dunn and A Hayder. There were no substitutions made.

### CS 52/03/15 Declaration of Interests

No declarations were made of discloseable pecuniary interests or interests other than pecuniary interests as defined under the Seaford Town Council Code of Conduct and the Localism Act 2011, in relation to matters on the agenda.

### CS 53/03/15 Public Participation

Mr Robert Gower

Wanted to congratulate on Mr King on all of the hard work he

has done for the town of Seaford.

Mr Robert Brown

Also wanted to congratulate Mr King on his recent efforts.

A point was made that South Hill Barn will be a good amenity to Seaford in the future.

Another point was raised regarding to the ownership of Splashpoint Groin for responsibility of maintenance, as this has been an issue in the past and needed to be resolved prior to the new Councillors.

It was requested that an estimate for the Beach Hut panels be given as some replacements have been requested.

Projects & Facilities Mgr In relation to Beach huts, there are several years of service left.

The replacement of the panels is unnecessary currently; however it will be something to look into in the future.

Mr Robert Gower Interjected at Chairman's discretion that the original

specifications for the panels of the Beach huts wouldn't fade.

Projects & Facilities Mgr Replied this would be looked into regarding the original report

and specifications.

## CS 54/03/15 Finance Report

Members considered report 225/14.

It was AGREED to APPROVE the report.

# CS 55/03/15 Projects and Facilities Manager - Update Report

Members considered report 227/14.

A number of questions were asked and points raised, Mr King was complimented on the quality of his report and the amount of work that was now progressing. These include The Salts, South Hill Barn, Memorial Benches, The Old Town Hall and The Seafront.

The report was **NOTED**.

Councillors noted this was the last meeting the Chairman will preside over and congratulated him on his time in office.

09/04/15

The meeting closed at 7.40pm.

Councillor B Warren

Chairman